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RECORD OF PHONE 
CONVERSATION 

 
Eric M. Gutierrez 
Air Safety Investigator 
Western Pacific Region  

 
Date: April 19, 2021 
Person Contacted: Rebecca D. Shelton (Student Pilot) 
NTSB Accident Number:  WPR22LA157 

 
 
 
Narrative: 

 
The following is a synopsis of the information provided by Rebecca D. Shelton in a 
telephone conversation. 
 
On April 16, 2022 while conducting hover training in N3297Q, a Robinson, R44 
helicopter at the South Valley Regional Airport (U42), Salt Lake City, Utah. The 
helicopter began drifting to the right, the right skid contacted the ground and the 
helicopter rolled onto its right side. Everything happened so fast, luckily they only 
had a couple of minor injuries.    

 
According to the student pilot there were no preimpact mechanical failures or 
malfunctions with the airframe or engine that would have precluded normal 
operation.  
 

 


